
 

Parks and Recreation Committee 
April 8, 2021 

Via CISCO WEBEX 
 
Present: T. Franklin, D. Krynicki, P. Del-Debbio, R. Bieder, M. Caruso, G. Havranek, T. Smith  
 
Absent: C. Isales, S. McMillan  
 
Guests: K. Zagorski (DPR), C. Acosta (DPR), D. Kawalick 
 
The meeting began at 7:00 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Chairperson Franklin and committee 
members discussed roadways along Orchard Beach Road and Shore Road. There have been multiple 
pond-like potholes that cause the pooling of water. Some potholes have been filled, but the road, much 
like Shore Road, needs a resurfacing. 
 
K. Zagorski presented to the Committee that staffing will remain at 2019 levels. G. Havranek discussed 
issues with Pelham Bay Park traffic lot. There have been meetings, but with nice weather days, there 
may be a need more PEP officers. Questions centered around social distancing at Pelham Bay Park and 
very minimal police presence in southern portion of the park.  
 
D. Kawalick, member of the public, requested an update on Ferry Point Park and to discuss damaged 
trees on City Island Avenue. D. Kawalick will reach out to Forestry Division through Community Board 
10. There was a motion to adjourn that was unanimously supported.  


